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Council Meeting

	Minutes
	April 8, 2014
	2:00 P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place, 21st Floor, Conference Room 3 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Rosalie Edes, Ann Ackil, Paul Spooner, Cindy Purcell, Jennifer James, Kristen McCosh


	Council members not in attendance
	Joe Tringali, Anne Johansen, Denise Harvey

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Rosalie Edes

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Rosalie Edes called the meeting to order at 2:10 p.m. with introductions of council members and members of the audience.
1. Council organizational matters
Review and Approval of the December and February Minutes

A motion was made by Paul Spooner to approve the December 10, 2013 council meeting minutes.  Cindy Purcell seconded the motion.  Ann Ackil made a second motion to approve the February 11, 2014 council minutes.  This motion was seconded by Cindy Purcell. Council members voted unanimously to approve the minutes without further discussion.

Election of Officers and Committee Assignments
Rosalie called for a motion to nominate a person to fill the position of Vice-chair of the Council.  Paul Spooner seconded the motion.  Cindy Purcell nominated Paul Spooner for the position and members of the council voted unanimously to elect Paul Spooner to the position of Vice-chair.
Jennifer James called for a motion to nominate a person to fill the position of Council Treasurer. Paul Spooner seconded the motion and nominated Denise Harvey.   Ann Ackil seconded the nomination and council members voted unanimously to elect Denise Harvey as Council Treasurer.
Council listening tour
Jack reported that dates for the tour include May 20 at Independence Associates in Brockton and July 21 at AdLib, Inc. in Pittsfield, Massachusetts.   Jack invited council members to attend any of the listening tour dates.  Kristen McCosh will secure space at City Hall for the Boston session.  Rosalie stated she would like to have a stop in the northeast part of the state.  Paul Spooner recommended Northeast ARC in Danvers since it is a both a PCM as well as a Fiscal Intermediary.  Jack will approach Northeast ARC to see if arrangements can be made.

Council Communication 

Jack reported efforts on setting up a Facebook account for the council.  Paul asked how the council will handle outside links and information sharing. Rosalie stated that as the account is developed, any guidelines set by the Commonwealth concerning social media will be followed. 
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training

PCA Referral Directory Update
Jack informed council members that DDS and the Massachusetts Respite Coalition is providing a grant to Rewarding Work Resources to develop a database of respite workers.  Elenore Parker of RWR interviewed Anne Johansen and Cindy Purcell.  Articles on both council members will be included on the mass.gov find PCA website.

Senior Community Services Employment Program
A handout detailing the program was provided to council members. The program provides training for seniors, 55 or older with income 125% of the poverty level.  The first graduation will take place this Thursday.  Leanne Winchester stated that the program has been very successful with a high employment rate for graduates.
PCA New Hire Orientation Project
Leanne Winchester and Jim Ross provided updates to the council:

· Consumer Forums

· Leanne and Jack presented the orientation project at consumer forums throughout the state including CORD in Hyannis, Ethos in Jamaica Plain, Option in Taunton, Center for Living and Working/Elder Services of Worcester, and NILP in Lawrence.  Upcoming forums will be held at Stavros in Springfield and MDDC/Mass. Advocates Standing Strong.
· Jim Ross reported on the Train the Trainers program held in Shrewsbury
· Focus on the history of the PCA program as well as the independent living and civil rights movements.

· Adult learning principles

· Introduction of the learning modules content
· Smaller groups were assigned to review each of the four modules

· Each group performed an activity from each module as outlined in the facilitation guide
· Union presentation

· The Video presentation was played for council members.
Council members felt the video was excellent in communicating the principles of independent living and consumer control.  Paul Spooner asked about the consumer opt-out rate and what plan is in place to maintain the level of training for the trainers. Becca stated that data will be provided during the evaluation process.  Rosalie also stated these issues with also be addressed by the Stakeholder’s group as well as part of on-going discussions with MassHealth. 
3. PCA Program Updates

Betsy Connell updated council members on new members of the MassHealth team including Phil Harris, Assistant for Community Services. 

MassHealth is working with the Bureau of Special Investigations piloting a program for reporting abuse.  Fiscal Intermediaries are in the process of providing data to MassHealth on the use of electronic timesheets.  Paul Spooner asked the council to add the discussions of electronic time sheets, direct deposit and debit cards to the council agenda and make recommendations to MassHealth.  CPMA is piloting a program for debit card use.  The May 14 Labor Management Committee will discuss this issue as well as whether or not payroll checks should be mailed directly to PCA workers or continue to be sent to the employer’s address. 

4. Labor Matters

Health Insurance Committee and Contract Reopener
The report from the health committee has been finalized and a copy provided to each council member.  The Secretary of Administration and Finance, the Secretary of HHS, the Governor’s office and the Union have reviewed the report and the union has proposed establishing a fund providing health coverage for PCAs unable to qualify for coverage under the ACA.  Rosalie reports that a meeting will take place with her, Secretary Shore, Secretary Polanowicz and representatives of 1199SEIU to discuss the proposal.
5. Council budget matters

Expense Report

Spending is on-track for this fiscal year. Jack noted that the budget line for expenses associated with translation and CART services remains unspent due to a lack of requests for these services.

At 3:38 p.m. a motion was made by Paul Spooner to move to executive session to discuss the contract reopener with the union.  Ann Ackil seconded the motion and the following roll-call vote was recorded;

Paul Spooner – aye

Cindy Purcell – aye

Ann Ackil – aye

Jennifer James – aye

Kristen McCosh –aye

Rosalie Edes – abstained
The executive session was adjourned at 4:18 p.m. and Paul Spooner made a motion to adjourn the general session.  Jennifer James seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

The general session ended at 4:19 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
DEVAL L. PATRICK


Governor





JOHN W. POLANOWICZ


Secretary
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